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Date: Monday, April 11, 2022 9:52:52 AM

Dear Santa Clara Valley Open Space Authority Directors:

The River Oaks neighborhood community is home to approximately ten thousand
residents; our San Jose neighborhood is within the area of East Tasman Drive to the
north, the Milpitas-San Jose boundary to the east, Montague Expressway to the
south, and Zanker Road to the west.

It is my understanding that a number of communities are divided with one or more of
the official redistricting draft plans.

Mike Bertram (VP of RONA) and | respectfully request that the River Oaks
neighborhood community not be divided between two districts.

https://redistrictingpartners.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/SCVOSA-Draft-Plan-A-
1.html or

https://redistrictingpartners.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/SCVOSA-Draft-Plan-B-
1.html

We want to be in the Santa Clara, District 3. Draft-Plan-A-1 or Draft-Plan-B-1.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

River Oaks Neighborhood Voter

Jean Marlowe, President of the River Oaks Neighborhood Association (RONA)

Mike Bertram, Vice President of River Oaks Neighborhood Association (RONA)
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